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April 16, 2020 
 
 
Dear High Point Community, 

During the press conference held on Thursday, April 16, 2020, Governor Murphy 
announced that all New Jersey schools will remain closed through Friday, May 15, 
2020. High Point will therefore remain closed, for all activities, at least through that date.  
  
Remote learning plans will remain in effect throughout the duration of this closure. We 
will continue to reevaluate and assess the situation based upon current information and 
directives from Governor Murphy, the New Jersey Department of Education, and the 
New Jersey Department of Health on a weekly basis. Additional information will be 
shared with our community as it becomes available.  
  
Thank you for your continued support as we implement remote learning plans for all 
students. Please reach out to the school with any questions or concerns.  
  
Sincerely, 

 
Scott D. Ripley, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
 
 
 
 


